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NSW Department of Planning & Infrastructure 

12 Darcy Street 

PARRAMATTA NSW 2150 

 

Email: Javier.Canon@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 

18 February 2021 

 

Dear Javier, 

Stubbo Solar Farm (SSD-10452)  

Thank you for your correspondence dated 25 January 2021, regarding the abovementioned matter. 

I advise that ARTC have reviewed Appendix H Traffic and Transport Assessment Report as provided 

for the abovementioned SEAR’s request.  Subsequently ARTC advises access over ARTC railway 

lines (level crossings) for either the construction or operational phases of the site will need specific 

requirements on existing Public roads with regards to vehicles that are not currently gazetted to use 

such roads and related level crossing. Requirements would be based on a specific case basis. For 

private access level crossings a review in terms of the current allowable usage and related tenure 

aspects will also need to be developed on a case by case basis and approved by ARTC. 

Should you have any further enquiries with regard to this matter please do not hesitate to contact 

Sarah Lawrence, Property Officer on SLawrence@ARTC.com.au or 02 4941 9602. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

pp  

Monica Cox 

Property Services Manager - Hunter Valley 
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